In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Water Off in McLane, at Merrill Field Today, Tuesday, Nov. 13
- · Early Deadline for Approval of Time Sheets is Today!

General Announcements

- · International Education Week
- · International Education Week Film 'Evita: The Documentary'
- · Powell All-Gender Restrooms Thursday, Nov. 15
- · Trip: Graphic Design Exhibits
- · Allegany County People We Need Your Help Now
- · Three One-Act Plays
- · Ready to Quit?
- · Field Trip to Graphic Design Exhibits!
- · Calling Hours, Memorial Service Saturday for John Stull
- · Student Recital this Sunday
- · Attention Students Interested in Chiropractic Medicine
- · Spirit of Service Award: Now Accepting Nominations!
- · ITS Faculty/Staff Trainings
- · Gingerbread House Competition
- · Barnes & Noble lowers Nook prices!
- Genetically Engineered Food Crops Survey (Still time left)
- · AU Holiday Luncheon 2012
- · Alumni Association Call for Award Nominations
- · Champion Clothing Sale 25% Off
- · Human Resources Shares an FMLA Guide to Help Keep You Informed
- · Art by Dave Dean-Hinkle Memorial Library Gallery, Alfred State

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	THURSDAY
11:00 Info Table and Henna Tattoos	11:00 Latin America and the Caribbean Info Table	11:00 Trip to Graphic Design Exhibits!
12:00 Meet the Administrators-first for	12:45 Interested in Chiropractic Medicine?	11:30 International Ed Week: Europe Table
this year 4:30 Lecture by Jutta Haeckel, Theodore	5:00 Yoga 8:00 'Anton in Show' presented by the	12:10 Bergren Forum - Do you D.O.?: Osteopathic Medicine?
Randall Chair 6:30 Film - 'Evita: The Documentary'	Division of Performing Arts	6:00 El cafecito 7:00 'MissRepresentation'
8:30 International Folk		Movie Night! 8:00 'Anton in Show'

Water Off in McLane, at Merrill Field Today, Tuesday, Nov. 13

The water will be off in McLane Center and on Merrill Field from 8 a.m. through 4:30 p.m. tomorrow, Tuesday, Nov. 13, for the new water tie-in to be completed. Sorry for any inconvenience.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Early Deadline for Approval of Time Sheets is Today!

Today is the early deadline for approval of timesheets for the pay-period 10/28-11/10.

Remember, due to the Thanksgiving break, we are processing the payroll checks two days early; the paycheck scheduled for Friday, Nov. 23rd will be processed on Wednesday, Nov. 21 instead.

Approvals of Web timesheets must be done by midnight today, Tuesday, Nov. 13, in order to be included in this payroll.

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

International Education Week

Nov.12-16 is International Education Week. Visit the information tables at lunchtime on the second floor of Powell and win prizes.

Tuesday, Nov. 13: Asia; Wednesday, Nov. 14: Latin America and the Caribbean; Thursday, Nov. 15: Europe; Friday, Nov. 16: Africa and the Middle East.

Movie on Evita from Argentina on Tuesday evening, French dinner on Wednesday in the language house, info session on our exchange program with Winchester on Thursday.

For more info, contact Vicky Westacott, fcobb@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Vicky Westacott

back to top Send Email Reminder

International Education Week Film - 'Evita: The Documentary'

Don't miss the 2007 film that explores the complex character of Eva Duarte de Per�n, First Lady of Argentina from 1946-52 and the most powerful woman in Argentine history.

Tuesday, Nov. 13 Holmes Auditorium, Harder Hall 6:30 p.m. - Argentina Study-Abroad Information Session 7 p.m. - Educational Introduction and Film Screening Submitted by: Michele Gaffney

back to top Send Email Reminder

Powell All-Gender Restrooms - Thursday, Nov. 15

On Thursday, Nov. 15, the restrooms on the 2nd and 3rd floors of the Powell Campus Center will be all-gender, meaning that anyone may use any bathroom they desire regardless of gender. The 1st-floor restrooms will remain gender specific.

This program is being sponsored as part of Spectrum's Transgender Awareness Week from Nov. 12-17. Spectrum is AU's Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, Queer, Questioning, Intersex, and Ally organization.

Attached is additional information concerning this program.

Please send feedback to SPECTRUM@ALFRED.EDU

Attachment: All-Gender Restroom Information

Submitted by: Craig Arno

back to top Send Email Reminder

Trip: Graphic Design Exhibits

The Design Club and Drawn to Diversity are co-sponsoring a trip to the Vignelli Center for Design Studies in Rochester. The bus leaves at 11 a.m. on Thursday, Nov. 15 and returns by 5:30 p.m. The cost is just \$5. Sign up at the link.

Link: Sign-up Here

Attachment: Poster for Vignelli Center Trip

Submitted by: Dan Napolitano

back to top Send Email Reminder

Allegany County People We Need Your Help Now

Hello,

Allegany County is working to improve Internet service in Allegany County. As part of a study we are working on we need people to take a survey. It is important that we have many of these completed so that our data will improve.

Presently the U.S. Government is basing its understanding of our service capacity on only about 50 respondents to a previous survey. So the greater number of Allegany County users that we can get to respond the better.

I encourage you to forward this to other people that live and/or work within Allegany County and have them complete the survey within the next few weeks [Nov 16th target]. We are looking for businesses, agencies, educators, governments, and local residents to participate.

Near the bottom of the survey is a "speed test" link that is very important to click and complete as this puts your actualInternet connection information into the federal system. Please take a few minutes, click on the link below and complete the survey for us as well as the broadband speed test.

It is important that you take this from computers within Allegany County. It is OK to take the speed

test from both your work and home computers as they will have different results. You can also report a Broadband dead zone in this test.

Here is the link to the Allegany County Broadband Survey: http://survey.constantcon...

Feel free to forward this note to others who live or work in Allegany County.

Here is that speed test Link direct: http://www.broadband.gov/...

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Three One-Act Plays

Three One Act Plays by David Graham, local playwright. Tickets are \$8 at the door.

Presented by The Players of Allegany County Friday, Nov. 16 and Saturday, Nov. 17 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585-593-3410

One play, entitled, "Afternoon Tea," concerns the confrontation of two young women over a recent motor vehicle accident involving legal controversies. It quickly evolves into the individual conflicts and social needs each is experiencing.

A short monologue play, "Awards Ceremony," was written especially for this Players' presentation in collaboration with veteran Players actor Mark Hall, who gives the one-man performance. A rather verbose individual finds himself on stage in search of an elusive awards ceremony and proves to be bursting with engaging life stories.

Finally, "The Youth Who Spoke Only Browning" is a tense, dramatic play about a young man's life crisis and the unique strategy he employs to confront his inner demons. The action takes place in a psychiatrist's office This play was also presented in New York City by theater students at Pace University in lower Manhattan.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Ready to Quit?

Join other AU students on the 15th for the Great American Smoke-Out. The Wellness Center will be hosting a speaker in the Powell McNamara Room from 12-1 to help you with the process. All attendees will be entered into a drawing for a \$25 Visa gift card!

Submitted by: Amber Hardy

back to top Send Email Reminder

Field Trip to Graphic Design Exhibits!

The Design Alliance Club and Drawn to Diversity are co-sponsoring a tour of the Vignelli Center for Design Studies and the Cary Collection of Graphic Design Archives in Rochester!

The bus leaves from Powell at 11 a.m. on Thursday, Nov. 15 and will return around 6:30 p.m. The cost is only \$5. Sign up now at the link!

More info? jlivingston@alfred.edu

Link: Sign up here for the field trip

Attachment: Field trip to graphic design exhibits

Submitted by: Judy Livingston

back to top Send Email Reminder

Calling Hours, Memorial Service Saturday for John Stull

John L. Stull, professor emeritus of physics at Alfred University (AU) and member of the class of 1952, died Friday, Nov. 9, 2012, with Paula, his wife of 60 years by his side.

Services will be Saturday, Nov. 17, at Susan Howell Hall, on campus. Calling hours will be from 1:30-3:30 p.m., downstairs (handicapped accessible), with a memorial service at 4 p.m., upstairs, and a reception to follow.

The family requests that in lieu of flowers, donations be made to the Alfred University Observatory, Alfred University, 1 Saxon Drive, Alfred, NY, 14802.

Online condolences or remembrances are welcomed at www.bishopandjohnsonfuner... Professor Stull graduated magna cum laude with a bachelor of science degree in glass technology in 1952. He earned both his master's degree, in 1954, and his Ph.D. (in the University's first Ph.D. class) in ceramics, in 1958, from AU. But as John would point out, not Alfred's first PhD- because "Stull" is an alphabetically challenged name.

He joined the Alfred University faculty as a professor of physics in 1958 and served as director of the University Observatory, re-named in 1989 as the Stull Observatory in his honor. He retired from the University in 1992.

During his tenure, Professor Stull served as chairman of the Alfred University Faculty Council and as director of the National Science Foundation's Astronomy Institute for Science Teachers, for which he oversaw a summer institute in observational astronomy for junior and senior high school science teachers.

In 1963, he invented the Stull-Ealing linear air track, a nearly friction free device used for physics instruction. His efforts for the University briefly extended into the realm of the Admissions Office, where he participated in recruiting efforts with his fellow Alfred personnel.

In addition to his extensive work on the design and construction of the Observatory and its telescopes, Professor Stull's research and education interests include development of computer programs and photography of extragalactic supernovae and gamma ray bursters. His work was published in a number of publications, including Astronomy, The Physics Teacher, Minutes of the Royal Astronomical Society and Telescope Making.

In 1997, Asteroid 31113 Stull was named for Professor Stull, following its discovery by the late faculty member Scott Weaver and faculty member David DeGraff using a telescope Stull designed and built.

In 2002, the Alumni Council gave Professor Stull its Alfred University Friend Award. In 2011, the Council presented him the Lillian T. Nevins Award for Lifetime Service to the University. The honor is given to alumni who have performed outstanding service, promoting the highest interests of Alfred University and its alumni.

In addition to his wife, Professor Stull is survived by two children, Marylee and Peter.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Recital this Sunday

On Sunday, Nov. 18, the first fall student recital will be held in Howell Hall. The program which starts at 3 p.m. will feature violinist Rachel Hausladen and violist Marcus Toedt, performing Schubert and Bach respectively, and pianist Rebecca Smith performing a Chopin nocturne. Vocalists OJ Shepard, Laura Burke, Nate Gibson, Mark Anderson, Corissa Fanning, Julie Verdonne, Jacalyn DeValue, Patty McLaughlin, Holly Durand, Janet Dong, and Jessica Antrobus will perform pieces from the classical, popular and musical theatre repertoire.

All are invited to this free event.

Submitted by: Laurel Buckwalter

back to top Send Email Reminder

Attention Students Interested in Chiropractic Medicine

On Wednesday 11/15 at 12:45 p.m., we will be hosting an informational meeting delivered by Steve Budgar of the NY Chiropractic College (NYCC) in Seneca Falls. Steve is the Assistant Director of Admissions for NYCC.

The session will be held in the Kenyon/Allen Room of the Powell Campus Center. There will be an approximately 20-minute presentation followed by a question-and-answer session. Please attend if you are interested in any pre-health field, the session will be quite informative!

If you want more information but are unable to attend, contact Professor D'Angelo at dangelo@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Jaime Osborne

back to top Send Email Reminder

Spirit of Service Award: Now Accepting Nominations!

The Spirit of Service Award recognizes students, faculty, and staff at Alfred University and Alfred State College who demonstrate a strong commitment to serving others.

The award is intended to honor those who are actively living the principles that Martin Luther King, Jr. stood for, including: equality, social justice, community, and service.

Awards will be presented during Dream Week 2013.

Nominations should be sent to jennings@alfred.edu.

Attachment: Award Nomination Form

Submitted by: Jessica Jennings

back to top Send Email Reminder

ITS Faculty/Staff Trainings

ITS is pleased to offer trainings for faculty and staff. The following sessions are available:

Blackboard Grade Center: Manage, Calculate, and Drop Grades

Thursday 11/15, 1:20 - 2:10 p.m.

Turnitin - AU's Plagiarism Detection Tool Friday 11/16, 10:20 - 11:10 a.m.

Microsoft Excel 2010 Overview (Windows) Friday 11/16, 1:20 - 2:10 p.m.

Blackboard: Re-use Course Materials using Course Copy & Export Features Monday 11/19, 11:20 a.m. - 12:10 p.m.

All trainings will be held in 306 Perlman Hall. To sign up for one of these sessions, please contact Meghanne Freivald at 607.871.2363 or via email.

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

Gingerbread House Competition

Come support Alfred Habitat by joining its gingerbread house competition!

It will be on Nov. 29, from 4-7 p..m in the Knight Club.

You can join as an individual for \$5 or as a group of five for \$7. Any of Alfred's clubs can join as well for \$7.

For any information or to sign up, please email jlk9@alfred.edu

Attachment: Gingerbread_Contest.doc

Submitted by: Laura Brennan

back to top Send Email Reminder

Barnes & Noble Iowers Nook prices!

Check out the lower prices on Barnes & Noble Nook devices! Now get the Nook Color for \$139.99, Nook Tablet (8GB) \$159, and (16GB) \$179.

**Faculty/staff remember your receive your discount at the AU Bookstore!

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Genetically Engineered Food Crops Survey (Still time left)

I am asking for your voluntary participation in my Environmental Studies senior research project. In accordance with Alfred University's policy on human subject research, this survey is voluntary. Participant names, though recorded for distribution of participation prizes, will not be used in the presentation or write up of the findings. There will be two respondent prize drawings, the first for five, \$20 gift certificates to a local restaurant of the respondent's choosing for the first respondents; and one for 15, \$10 gift certificates to a local restaurant of the respondent's choosing for randomly

selected respondents, not in the first five.

Please click on either the link titled Survey to go to the survey or the URL provided in the message. It should take about fifteen minutes to complete the survey.

The Survey URL is https://docs.google.com/s...

Link: Survey

Submitted by: David Lemmo

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Holiday Luncheon 2012

Save-the-date for this year's AU Holiday Party. It will be held on Friday, Dec. 14 from 12 to 2 p.m. in the newly renovated Ade Hall.

Submitted by: Laura Crain

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alumni Association Call for Award Nominations

URGENT! Dear Alumni, Faculty, Administration - If you know of Alfred University alumni, colleagues or individuals whose achievements or dedication to Alfred University has distinguished themselves in some significant way, PLEASE SUBMIT NOMINATIONS NOW for Alumni Awards to be conferred during Reunion Weekend!

The Alumni Association presents awards annually at Reunion to alumni, faculty and friends of the University who have contributed to Alfred, their workplace, and society in general. Please help us recognize those individuals for their efforts and achievements by nominating them for an Alumni Association Award.

Information regarding awards criteria and NOMINATION FORMS are available online at http://www.alfred.edu/alu...

PLEASE SUBMIT ALL NOMINATIONS BY JAN. 15, 2013.

Nominations may be forwarded to the Alumni Relations Office, Welcome Center, 1 Saxon Drive, Alfred, NY 14802. You may also email nominations to **alumni@alfred.edu** or fax your information to 607.871.2391. Please contact us with any questions at 607-871-2144.

Thank you for your support and assistance - Fiat Lux!

Submitted by: Audrea Sirianni

back to top Send Email Reminder

Champion Clothing Sale 25% Off

NOW on Sale- All Champion brand clothing 25% OFF. Shorts, sweatpants, tees, and hoodies. Adult AND children's sizes. Sale now through 11/25/12.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Human Resources Shares an FMLA Guide to Help Keep You Informed

As part of the Department of Labor's continuing effort to spread the word about FMLA, the Wage & Hour Division has released an Employee Guide to the FMLA, a 16-page, plain language booklet designed to answer common FMLA questions and clarify who can take FMLA leave and what protections the FMLA provides.

Attachment: employeeguide.pdf

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

Art by Dave Dean-Hinkle Memorial Library Gallery, Alfred State

Over 20 original paintings and a variety of small prints are currently on display through Saturday, Nov. 17. Dean, of Bolivar, was featured recently in local newspapers for his award-winning paintings and skills as both painter and custom frame maker.

View Dave Dean's artwork on his website: **www.artbydavedean.com** or stop by the library during regular library hours:

Monday-Thursday, 7:30 a.m.-11 p.m.; Friday, 7:30 a.m. - 5 p.m.; Saturday, 1 - 7 p.m.; and Sunday, 1 - 11 p.m.

Opening Reception:

Saturday, Nov. 10, 5-7 p.m.

Visitor passes available through campus safety for visits during regular library hours. Open visitor parking (without a pass), on lower college drive, during reception Nov. 10.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews